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Chairman Cannatella called the meeting to order. The Board business meeting was conducted prior to the northeast research station’s field day. 

Dr. Melissa Cater, NE District Director for the AgCenter welcomed the group to the station on behalf of Dr. Mike Salassi who couldn’t be in attendance. She thanked the board for their support of the AgCenter and then highlighted that some of their funded projects would be showcased at the field day following the business meeting.

 The Board then reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting. Chairman Cannatella suggested they read the minutes throughout the meeting, being the board was new and may need more time to review. They would take action on them later in the agenda.

The Board then went around the room doing self-introductions, with each member listing their crop mix and their years of service to the Board or if they were newly appointed. Bobby Skeen addressed the board as well with an update from some of the organizations that the board is a member of, most notably the NCGA who had just completed their annual meeting in New Orleans. Skeen also updated the board that one of the LA Cotton & Grain Assoc. nominated members to LSGRPB failed to make it through Senate confirmation prior to the session ending. Thus, the board would currently sit at 11 members total until that issue could be resolved.

Andy Brown then gave the board an overview of board activities, mission, and duties. He presented the Board the LA legislation that governs the formation of the Board, the terms in which they serve, collection amounts and the relationship with LDAF for collections, and other background information. He also presented a YTD financial report and showed the new members a budget comparison (attached). Brown also explained each commodity’s checkoff structure and the fiduciary responsibility the board has to steward farmers dollars for research and promotion only. 

Within this report, Brown presented the FY21 collections report.  The collections report from the LDAF showed total FY21 collections at $2,542,089.90 for soybeans and $431,618.70 for corn and $1,591.23 for wheat. With the rapid increase in most commodity prices in 2020-2021, this was well beyond budgeted projections.
Chairman Cannatella then began a discussion on current funded projects and urged the Board to consider issues and ideas they would like to see research address during their time on the Board. A group discussion ensued on what challenges farmers were facing and what research was currently being done to address those needs. Returning board members shared their thoughts on the strengths and weaknesses of current programming. It was then requested that Brown work to request proposals from Louisiana research institutions beyond solely the AgCenter. Historical context was given that other universities and colleges used to send in proposals, but had dissipated over time.

ACTION NO. 1
A motion was made by Garrett Marsh, seconded by Scott Wiggers and carried, to send out a request for proposals to Louisiana schools with agricultural research interests prior to the November board meeting.

Charles Cannatella and Garrett Marsh then updated the Board on their role with the United Soybean Board and discussed the national, regional, and state structure of soybean checkoff dollars. Brown noted that the MidSouth Soybean Board would be meeting in Monroe in September, and Chairman Cannatella would work with members to find someone who’d be available to attend and represent LSGRPB.
Cannatella then asked Brown to lead the Board in officer elections. Current officers were asked if they were willing to continue serving. Cannatella said he would, but notified the Board he was in his last term as a USB representative and would like someone else to consider stepping into the chairman role next year when he no longer was serving at USB. Scott Wiggers said he would continue serving if the board so desired as Secretary/Treasurer.
Brown then opened the floor for nominations for chairman.

Action No. 2

A motion was made by Joey Olivier, seconded by Kellon Lee to reelect Charles Cannatella as Chairman. No other motions were heard, and Cannatella was reelected by acclimation.

Brown then noted to the Board that the previous Vice-Chairman has vacated the Board, so that seat was open. He then opened the floor for nominations for vice-chairman.

Action No. 3

A motion was made by Charles Cannatella, seconded by Scott Wiggers, to nominate Joey Boudreaux for Vice-Chairman. No other nominations were heard, so Mr. Boudreaux was elected to Vice-Chair by acclimation.

Brown then opened the floor for nominations for Secretary/Treasurer.

Action No. 4

Kellon Lee made a motion, Garrett Marsh seconded, for Scott Wiggers to be reelected to Secretary/Treasurer. There were no other motions heard, so Mr. Wiggers was reelected by acclimation.
The Board was next informed of the required ethics reporting and training requirements as a board, with the basic ethics training and sexual harassment training being due by year end. Brown would send information electronically, along with reminders.

The project review meeting was next considered.  The Board agreed to continue with the same structure and tentatively set the meeting date for November 18-19, 2021 in Baton Rouge.  

Action No. 5

Scott Wiggers made a motion to approve the previous minutes as presented, seconded by Joey Olivier, and approved by voice vote.
There being no other business the meeting was adjourned.  
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